
DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 17, 2008 – 4:30 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Board Room

Stoughton Utilities Administrative Offices
Stoughton Utilities Building

600 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Alderperson Ron Christianson, Citizen Member David Erdman, Alderperson Paul Lawrence and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
Mayor Helen Johnson and Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny.
Absent:


None.
Others Present:
Alderperson Jim Griffin, Mark Fisher of Strand Associates, Inc., Steve Forrer, Tara Forrer, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson and Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood.
Call To Order:  Committee Vice Chair Paul Lawrence called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p. m.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on March 25, 2008 as presented.  Carried unanimously.
Alderperson Ron Christianson joined the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 4:37 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Consent Agenda Items.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the February 18, 2008 regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting, Stoughton Utilities Communications; Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar; Stoughton Utilities February  2008 Activities Report; and Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee February 18, 2008 recommendations to the Common Council.  Carried unanimously.
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Stoughton Utilities Upper Management Team Verbal Reports: 
Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings stated the following:

· Our new position is currently being advertised.
· We renegotiated our fee structure for credit card payments.
· Virchow Krause and Company representatives will present our 2007 audit and management letter at the April 14, 2008 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting.
Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood explained the following:

· Apprentice Lineman John McLain successfully completed his final examination in the State Line worker Apprenticeship Program.
· Our crews are installing lightening arrestors and performing tree management on the electric distribution system.
Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson reported the following:
· Our crews are continuing to install Automatic Meter Reading equipment throughout the water distribution system.
Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson reported the following:

· The 2008 sanitary sewer slip-lining project is being advertised.
· Our crews are sanitary sewer collection system flushing and maintenance.
· The new jet vacuum equipment is scheduled to arrive in April.
Review Of PSC Chapter 187 Of The Wisconsin Administrative Code:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed PSC Chapter 187 of the Wisconsin Administrative Code.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to recommend that developments currently eligible for cost recovery under Chapter PSC 187 have the cost recovery period expanded to ten year to the Stoughton Common Council at their March 25, 2008 meeting.  Carried four to one with Alderperson Ron Christianson voting no.
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Sanitary Sewer Main Extension Diameter Inquiry:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz introduced Mark Fisher of Strand Associates, Inc. to discuss the sanitary sewer main extension sizing methodology used for the McComb Place Development.   Mr. Fisher explained that the sanitary sewer main sizing methodology conformed to the City of Stoughton Municipal Code of Ordinances and was consistent with past practice.  Mr. Fisher also addressed the costs incurred by the developer.  Discussion followed with no action taken.    
Stoughton Utilities Proposed Electric And Water Tax Stabilization Dividends:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings discussed the proposed Electric and Water Tax Stabilization Dividends of $35,196 and $9,010 respectively.  They will be added to the Electric and Water Payments In Lieu Of Taxes (PILOT) of $221,510 and $197,030 respectively for a total payment to the City of Stoughton of $462,746 in 2008.  This payment is intended to lessen property tax burdens and strengthen our community.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to approve the electric, water tax stabilization dividends of $35,196 and $9,010 respectively, and recommend them to the Stoughton Finance Committee and the Stoughton Common Council on March 25, 2008.    Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Declaration Of Official Intent No. 2008-7:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz discussed the Stoughton Utilities Declaration of Official Intent No. 2008-7 for the 2008 Jefferson Street Reinforcement Water Main Project for $140,000.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Declaration of Official Intent No. 2008-7.  Carried unanimously. 
Stoughton Utilities Cash And Investment Summary:  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings discussed the Stoughton Utilities Cash and Investment Summary.  Discussion followed.    
Wisconsin Public Power, Inc. (WPPI) Regional Meeting:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz discussed WPPI Regional Meetings, encouraged the Stoughton Utilities Committee members to participate, and requested that they contact him by April 14, 2008 if they wish to participate.
Stoughton Utilities Honored With Its Second Consecutive American Public Power Association (APPA) Reliable Public Power Provider (RP3) Designation:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz discussed the APPA RP3 designation and explained that the program recognizes electric utilities that are leading the industry in reliability, safety, workforce development, and system improvement.
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Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Staff report on additional involvement with developers. 
Adjournment:  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 5:30 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
